
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians and Students,  

 

NEISD will provide an opportunity for all juniors to take the PSAT/NMSQT 

exam in the fall of 2020 and the SAT exam in spring of the 2021 school year 

at no cost.  If juniors are unable to test on October 29, 2020, there will be a 

make-up administration on January 26, 2021.  Students should contact their 

CCMR Specialist to register. Additionally, due to the school closures last 

spring, we will provide seniors an opportunity to take the SAT exam in the 

fall of 2020 at no cost. These exams will be administered in-person at each of 

our high schools. The campus staff will complete the registration process for 

all juniors and seniors.  

Due to COVID-19 and the increasing number of students returning to 

campus during fall testing, we will provide freshmen and sophomores an 

opportunity to take the PSAT/NMSQT on January 26, 2021. Students 

interested in this opportunity will register with the CCMR Specialist by 

November 13, 2020.   

As we develop our testing plan, we will remain committed to the health and 

well-being of all students and staff by creating a safe testing environment. 

We will carefully follow and communicate the guidelines issued by the CDC 

and the Metro Health Organization of San Antonio.   

If there is a cancellation for any of the listed exams, Guidance Services will 

post the changes to the NEISD website immediately and notify students and 

parents/guardians.  

At this time, the testing plan for NEISD students is listed below.   

• October 14, 2020 -  SAT School Day to all 12th grade students  

• October 29, 2020 -  PSAT/NMSQT to all 11th grade students 

• January 26, 2021 – PSAT/NMSQT make up day for 11th graders 
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• January 26, 2021 – PSAT/NMSQT 9th and 10th graders    

• March 24, 2021 -    SAT School Day to all 11th grade students 

We recommend you check the NEISD website throughout the year for all 

updates and communication regarding these exams.   

Non-SAT School Day Testing Dates: 

Optional SAT and ACT testing dates will be administered as scheduled 

throughout the year at the campuses listed.  Students may register through 

their College Board or ACT account for any of the dates or locations.   

 

 

 

If there is a cancellation for any of these exams, students will be notified by 

email directly from College Board or ACT. 

Advanced Placement Exams: 

Advanced Placement (AP) exams will be administered in May 2021, and the 

registration deadline for these exams is October 23, 2020; the payment 

deadline for these exams is February 19, 2021.  The decision regarding the 

mode of administration for the AP exams will be made by College Board 

after January 2021. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding. 


